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Dear Martin,





RE: PA16/02341 – The Old Malthouse, Ruan Lanihorne TR2 5NZ


The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application and first wish to highlight the fact that during development of the Roseland Plan the community consultation demonstrated strong support for provision of Affordable Housing. This community input produced the Objectives which include:





To support the provision of a mix of affordable housing which meets a proven local (Roseland) need and which is of a scale and design that integrates with existing villages and hamlets 





This Objective led to Policies HO1 to HO6 regarding Affordable Housing and the proposal to change these units to open market housing would go against this.





At the time of the original planning application in 2011, Nick Marsden, the Affordable Housing Officer, stated that ‘... there is more than sufficient housing need …’  and the Group would point out that this proposal does not demonstrate that the need no longer exists. 








Yours sincerely,


 





 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group











Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority.
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